INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

FOR MAY 15, 2010
President Coby Cates called the meeting to order at 10:10.  Attending trustees were:

Darren Butler


Bill Strader


Peg Stecky

Phil DeLeo


Vicki Karuzas


Ross Saunders 

Key Monitor Rich Thompson, and accountant Tom Timm were also in attendance.

Meeting Rules of Order – President Coby stated we would follow the agenda and offer everyone the opportunity to speak.  He reminded all members wishing to speak to stand, state their name and address, and make their concerns known within a two minute time period.  He appointed Phil as the timekeeper.  

Welcome – Coby welcomed everyone for attending the meeting.  He announced this would be his last meeting, as he and his family would soon be moving to Salt Lake City.  He thanked the board and especially Rich Thompson and Tom Timm for their efforts in making the organization run so smoothly.

Approval of Minutes – After giving everyone about five minutes to read through the minutes of last years annual meeting, Coby called for a motion to approve those minutes.  Michael Frederick-Martinez moved to approve the minutes of the Annual Meeting of May 16, 2009.  Rose Bessina seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously as presented.  

Update On Lake Tapps - Vicki Karuzas reported that the purchasing company Cascade Water Alliance has a new CEO, Chuck Clark, who seems more cordial and responsive to the Lake Tapps Community Council.  She reminded us that the Lake Tapps Community Council (LTCC) is still meeting every other month, as water rights to sell lake water for private consumption are not yet finalized.  LTCC continues to retain attorneys to work for our rights in dealing with the state and the tribes.  Vicki will post a link to the Lake Tapps Community Council on the Inlet Island website.

Milfoil Report – Vice-President Darren Butler reported that he had attended the recent Cascade Water Alliance (CWA) meeting regarding their plan to deal with the milfoil problem on Lake Tapps.  Because CWA hopes to leave water in lake nearly year-round, the milfoil that flourishes during the summer in our shallow lake, will not have a chance to die off in the winter, as it has when the lake is drained.  CWA has a multi-year plan that begins with a mild chemical control this July and August, and for the next couple of summers.  They will send out a press release notice 60 days prior to treating, followed by a notice to lake front owners two weeks prior, and then another notice one to two days before the treatment.  During the winter draw-down, they may cover some parts of the lake bed with burlap, and attempt more aggressive measures in main boating areas.  They also plan to implement a boater education program to instill the need to clean your boat and trailer thoroughly before transferring it from one body of water to another.

Jack Yarbrough asked Darren if residents can get the MSDS on the chemicals CWA plans to use.  Darren explained that CWA will be contracting with Tetra Tech, and the CWA website will give information about the chemical treatment plan.  CWA wants the community involvement and support.  Jack Yarbrough then asked if the Inlet Island board could post a list of chemicals that our homeowners should not be using on our lawns, roofs and driveways.  Coby stated he had received just such a list this week in an e-mail from CWA, and the board will post the list soon.  Darren reported that he was pleasantly surprised by the proactive approach that CWA has taken to solve this problem.

Phil DeLeo asked what is the yearly cost to CWA to maintain the dikes around the lake.  No one at our meeting had that answer, but Darren replied that all the costs of the milfoil eradication plan will be borne by CWA. 

Garage Sale - Vicki also reported on the island–wide garage.  It will be held June 5th and 6th, the same weekend as Tapps Island’s.  Vicki will post a garage sale notice on Craig’s List.  Phil will put out the sandwich board signs, and Darren will update the reader board sign on 214th.  Coby encouraged island members to get out and meet your neighbors, and support our local community.

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing yearly revenues at $48,688.59, and expenditures for the year of $50,747.27. giving an ending balance of $3,669.43.  He recapped the projects completed throughout the year, and explained the expenditure of $575 in legal fees for retaining an attorney in an attempt to recover vandalism losses.  

Ben Reser asked if we accomplished any restitution for the legal fees.  Phil explained the attorney’s letter sent to the six arrested juveniles, with no response from any of them.  He continued that since they were arrested for Minor In Possession charges, we had no proof these six actually did the damage.  To pursue the matter any further would have cost more money with little hope of recovering any losses.  

With no other treasurer’s report comments or questions from the floor, Coby called for a motion to approve the report.  Dennis Karuzas moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Jack Yarbrough seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.

Coby then called for a motion to accept the proposed budget for the coming year.  Jack Yarbrough moved to accept the budget, and Michael Frederick-Martinez seconded his motion.  The budget was approved unanimously. 

Selection of New Trustees - Coby reported that there are several openings on the Board of Trustees, and called for nominations for new members from the floor.  Michael Frederick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough and Jim Schwarz volunteered to serve on the board.  Coby called for a vote for all three at one time.  All were elected unanimously. 

Park Projects - Coby asked for a list of projects that should be addressed in the next year or two.  

Jack Yarbrough suggested we implement something like a community Amber Alert, to notify homeowners as soon as a child becomes lost.  

C.J. Van Green thought we should create a way to sign in on the Inlet Island website, so the board could send out mass e-mailings for instant notification of island business.

Cindy Alexander asked about the proposed change from head-in parking to parallel parking along the park fence.  Coby explained that by city code we can no longer park in the city street right of way.  He stated the board will be making the changes soon.

Business From The Floor: 

Cindy Alexander asked what days and hours we plan to have security guards in the park this summer.  Vicki Karuzas explained the guards are more effective if we vary the days of the week, and do not announce them.  They will usually start duty in the park at 2:00 p.m.  As a general rule, we will cancel any scheduled days that are too rainy to expect a crowd in the park.  Tom Timm added that when our insurance company found out we had a guard service in the park, they lowered our insurance premiums by $500 a year.

Kevin Kirkpatrick acknowledged Coby for his leadership on the board, and thanked him for all of his hours of hard work cleaning and repairing things in the park.  Coby’s move to Salt Lake will be a great loss to our community.   

Having no further business to discuss, Coby called for adjournment 11:43.  The next annual meeting will be on May 21, 2011 at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Recording Secretary
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